Select Board Meeting 55 Main Road/Town Office Building 7:00 P.M.

MINUTES OF August 10, 2015

Present: Eileen Sauvagueau, Mark Thibodeau, Jack Cavolick,

Others present Kevin Fox, Town Coordinator, Colleen Worden, Office Clerk, David Greenberg,

Jim Drawe, Holleran Greenburger, Robin Huntley, Officer Chris Lannon, and

Gary Downer

Meeting called to order at 7:00 by Eileen Sauvageau

Approve Minutes and Warrants

<u>MOVED</u>: Mark Thibodeau Moved to accept the following meeting minutes. 2-23-15, 3-2-15, 3-23-15, 6-22-15. Jack Cavolick seconded. Voted unanimously.

Appointments: Officer Chris Lannon gave the Board an update on the Police Department

The Police Department has had a busy summer. They have been doing increased patrols of the Green River road in an effort to curb the illegal dumping and the partying.

Officer Lannon also expressed the need for a few more officers. They have had Auxiliary Officer Gary Downer from Greenfield come up and do some ride time with Chris, Chief Haskins and Officer Roger Williams. They all think that he would be a good fit for the department and would like the Board to consider hiring him as an auxiliary officer. Chris has asked him to come up tonight and introduce himself to the Board.

After some discussion The Board agreed to hire Gary Downer as an Auxiliary Officer for the Town.

Wired West Executive Committee has not complied with the Boards Public Records Request

Holleran Greenburger, David Greenberg, and Jim Drawe from Wired West attended the meeting to try to answer some of the Boards questions. After a lengthy discussion it was decided to wait to hear from MBI.

Not anticipated at time of posting

Colrain Central School seeking permission for the Foundry 5 K

Robin Huntley from the Colrain Elementary school attended to ask for the Boards permission to have the second annual Foundry 5 K race on September 26, 2015 to benefit the 5th and 6th grades school trips.

MOVED: Mark Thibodeau moved to give permission for the school to hold the 5K race on September 26th. Jack Cavolick seconded. Voted unanimously.

Franklin County Emergency Planning Committee

The Franklin County Emergency planning Committee has asked for the Boards consideration on an MOU with the FRTA for emergency response transportation.

Jack Cavolick does not feel that we need to sign it. Mark Thibodeau and Eileen Sauvageau would like to read it before they make their decision. They will bring it back to the next meeting.

Board Clerk Job Description

There is a ten hour per month clerk position that needs to be posted. Kevin Fox feels that it is going to be hard to fill due to fact that it is only ten hours a week. Kevin asked the Board to review the proposed job description for possible approval at the next BOS meeting.

MOVED: Jack Cavolick moved to close the meeting. Mark Thibodeau seconded. Voted unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,	Accepted by the Board of Selectmen
Colleen Worden Office Clerk	Eileen Sauvageau - Chairman
	Mark Thibodeau
	Jack Cavolick

Documents

Making Request for Public Records in Massachusetts

FRTA Memorandum of Agreement for Emergency Response Transportation